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June 8, 2021 
 
House Committee on Rules 
900 Court Street NE 
Salem, OR 97301 
 
RE: Support for SB 236 
 
Chair Smith Warner, Vice Chair Drazan, Vice Chair Holvey, and members 
of the House Rules Committee,  
 
Our Children Oregon’s (OCO) mission is to be a voice and force for the 
common good for all Oregon children, ensuring all children have the 
resources and opportunities they need to reach their full potential. OCO is 
the result of the merger between two historic Oregon non-profits: The 
Children’s Trust Fund of Oregon and Children First for Oregon. We 
elevate data and lived experience to prioritize children and center 
communities. We continue to connect a community of 115 advocates, 
coalitions, and organizations through The Children’s Agenda, a legislative 
agenda championing equitable state legislative policies and shared 
investments to improve the lives of Oregon’s children and their families.  
 
SB 236 to reduce and eventually eliminate suspension and 
expulsion in early care and education programs is a priority item on 
the 2021 Children’s Agenda.  
 
National data shows that Black children, Native children, and children 
who experience disabilities are asked to leave early care and education 
programs at disproportionately higher rates than other children. Black 
children experience expulsion rates from preschool at a rate 3.6 more 
than white children. Last year’s statewide household survey completed as 
part of the Oregon Preschool Development Grant found that children who 
were American Indian/Alaskan Native/Hawaiian Native and those who 
were multi-racial/multi-ethnic were about three times more likely than 
white children to be asked to leave care.  
 
Young children and families that experience suspension and expulsion 
may carry a stigma beginning in these early years which continues 
through their education. Early care and education providers play a critical 
role in preventing this stigma. Without adequate professional support, 
providers may see suspension and expulsion as a last resort. Oregon 
must do better. We can support providers to include every child. Young 
children who are included in their classrooms can thrive and are more 

https://oregonearlylearning.com/wp-content/uploads/2020/04/PDG-HH-Survey-Report-Final.pdf


 

 

likely to be included in kindergarten classrooms and beyond.  
 
SB 236 works with HB 2166 to marshal robust coaching and support for 
early care educators to have the tools to better support children in their 
programs, and ultimately moves us toward more inclusive child care and 
preschool settings across Oregon. In order to make progress on 
suspension and expulsion in early childhood, Oregon must: 
 

• clearly define suspension and expulsion  
• collect data for accountability and improvement 
• support early childhood educators to build the skills that allow all 

children to thrive, such as anti-bias training and infant-toddler-
early childhood mental health consultation 

• ultimately commit to an end to suspension and expulsion by July 
1, 2026 

 
Thank you for your consideration, and we strongly urge you to support 
SB 236. 
 
From the Our Children Oregon Team, 
 
Chis Coughlin, Policy, Advocacy, and Engagement Director 
 
Jenifer Wagley, Executive Director 
 
 
View the 2021 Children’s Agenda at www.ourchildrenoregon.org/2021-
childrens-agenda  
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